OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, February 12, 2010

Present:  Gideon Alegado, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Bill Smart, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow. 
Absent: John Block.

Meeting called to order at 10:04 by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of minutes: The January minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report:  Carol Kronstad. For the OSU Foundation account: July 1, 2009  beginning balance, $21065.36; Income to date, $6503.00; Expenses to date, $2420.24; Ending balance, $25148.12
For the OSU account (XURA): July 1, 2009 beginning balance, $9000.00; Expenses to date, $ 2971.79; Ending balance, $ 6028.21.  

Committee Reports
Golf comm: No report. The next annual tournament is scheduled for September 15, 2010.

Member Services Comm: Curt McCann reported for the committee that the recent Pre-retirement event as very lightly attended, perhaps due to the meeting location. The committee decided to offer this event again on April 7 in the MU.
The committee will meet on Feb. 22nd  to discuss a new event, “Prepare to Care” (formerly referred to in the minutes as “Dealing with Death”). The event will be scheduled for some time in April.

[Kate Sanders mentioned at this point that, when we are trying to reach a broader audience, we should consider using a Barometer ad ($75 for one day) approximately ten days in advance of the event. The ad can be placed through her.]
Jo Anne reported on communications from Roy Arnold about the possibility of having a late-Spring program on the topic of Current Plans for Restructuring at OSU. There was considerable discussion of the advisability of doing such at program at this time. There was a consensus decision to recommend that further planning should be deferred until this area comes into better resolution. Similarly, it was felt that selecting university restructuring as a speaker’s topic at the Annual Meeting was not a good idea. The next meeting of the Member Services Committee is set for March 16.
Program Comm: Curt McCann reported a turnout of about sixty members for the Women’s Basketball game on Thursday, January 21 vs. Stanford. Charges for this OSURA event were approximately $1020, with $618 of that being paid directly by members who attended. The Women’s Gymnastics event this evening has approximately 55 members signed up. The OSU Theatre play, “An Ideal Husband,” will be on February 19 for OSURA; thirty four members have already made reservations.
The on-site tour of the OSU’s new Energy Center is scheduled for April 21 at 3:00 P.M.  Final arrangements have been made for a bus trip to the Oregon Gardens on May 20. Tours include: overall Garden tour, an Ethnobotany section tour, and an optional (extra fee) visit to Frank Lloyd Wright’s Gordon House. Box lunch will be available at the Garden.
Curt also mentioned that the Freshwater Trust is holding its annual meeting and presentations at EWEB in Eugene at 7:00 P.M. on March 31st. It was agreed by the Board that we would provide some publicity for this event, but not to act as a sponsor.

Membership Comm: No report.
Scholarship Comm: Susan Poole said applications and publicity for this year’s Scholarships have gone out and some returns are being received. March 5 is the deadline for receipt of applications.
Newsletter/Directory: Gary Tiedeman announced that he was ready and willing to take the lead on creating our Spring Newsletter, eliciting unanimous and enthusiastic support from the Board. The Newsletter is planned to be distributed to members sometime prior to the Annual meeting on May 12.
Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower reported that all slots have been filled for the February 16-17 OSU Career Fair. Although it has not brought results so far, she reminded us about suggesting that volunteers bring a friend to introduce them to OSURA volunteering.

Nominating Comm: (Courtesy of  Bill Smart.) Bill Smart reviewed the recommendations of the Nomination Committee (comprised of Gideon Alegado, Curt McCann, and Bill Smart, chair) and the process outlined in an earlier email to the Board. Bill Smart moved (Terri Tower seconded) that Susan Poole be the candidate for President. Motion approved by acclamation.  Bill Smart moved (Susan Poole seconded) that the slate for Board members include three nominees for Board positions (2010-2012).  Motion approved by acclamation. The Board further agreed that a future Board review its composition and decide if the 2012 slate will be for three or four members.  [There are currently four Board members whose terms began in 2009.  OSURA By Laws allow for a minimum of 9 and a maximum of 12 members.]

 

The Board received an oral report on the nominees thus far and gave comments. An email has been sent to all members asking for nominations for new Board members.  The deadline for OSURA nominations is February 17.  The Nomination Committee will meet shortly thereafter and, if possible, will announce the slate at the Board's March meeting.  If the process is extended, the Board agreed to an email endorsement of the Nomination Committee's report.

 
Old Business
Annual Meeting. General planning was considered. It was generally agreed that the main objectives were to promote a large member-turnout and to ensure that we have for the members a high-quality social experience and a speaker and/or event that would be of significant interest. Suggestions made included: a music group, having a live background musical performer, and Dave Chilcote’s group, “The Investments.” Jo Anne Trow asked members to come with ideas to further this discussion at the March meeting.
The question of joining, and sending a delegate to, the national higher-ed retirees organization, AROHE was considered again briefly. There appeared to be no enthusiasm for joining at this time.
Jo Anne Trow said that there still has been no information from the Northwest Retiree Association about its May meeting in Bellingham.

New Business

No new items were brought up.
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 A.M.    Next meeting: March 12, in Cascade Hall, 2nd floor Conference Room.  Subsequent meetings: April 12 and May 12 (Annual Meeting).
Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

